
From: nagy Azat  

Sent: Tuesday, June 14, 2022 3:19 PM 

To: Clerks Richmondhill clerks@richmondhill.ca  

Cc: Simone Fiore simone.fiore@richmondhill.ca  

Subject: 11300 Yonge Street, Richmond Hill Development Proposal, Schlegel Villages 

RE: City File D01-20018 and D02-20033 

My home is at 95 Lacewood Drive. I am writing in support of the Schlegel Villages 
development at 11300 Yonge St. 

When I first moved to 95 Lacewood, I always wondered what this vaccant land would 
become. I was afraid it would turn into a busy commercial plaza and attract traffic, 
crime, etc... so I am firstly pleased that this being a used as an elederly care facility. It 
would definetly  attract less traffic than any other possible land development proposals. 

Furthermore, when I sit in my backyard, it is noisy because of our house's close 
proximity to Yonge Street. I hear traffic all day long. The buildings being proposed by 
Schlegel Villages will act as a noise buffer and our backyards will be much quieter.  

Moreso, I think this is a great project and will support the community tremendously with 
more jobs and serve our elderly community. It will also be a great place for us to retire in 
the near future and stay next to our area and all the things we love. 

Nagy Zaki 
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